Lake Meadows Homeowners' Association Annual Meeting March 16, 2017

Location: Boone's Creek Christian Church

Proper notification of the meeting was sent via US Mail.

Attendees: John and Linda Abbott, Michael Bashor, Jerry and Donna Coffey, John Crawford, Mark deFluiter, Bill Hamilton, Terri Knapp and Jeb Boswell, Ed and Donna Leeds, Steve and Mona Sitton, Don Thomas, Ann Marie Turner, Stan and Pam Vermillion, Jeff and Dreama Williamson.

Proxy representation: Landon Beene, Bob and Phyllis Brumit, Greg and Heather Champney, Guy Clark, John Douglas, Allen and Sue Dyer, Julius and Vicki Gasso, Ken and Lynn Green, Bob and Nancy Hart, Roger and Mary Langrel, Kevin and Sara Mullins, Lowell and Emily Sluss, Gabe and Rachael Tocci, Randy and Janine Wykoff and Dick and Suzanne Zwall

The Invocation was delivered by Pam Vermillion on behalf of Dick Zwall.

President Terri Knapp introduced members of the Johnson City Power Board and turned the meeting over to Mr. Mark Eades, Chief Engineering & Technical Officer and Mr. Ken Edgar, Field Engineer Supervisor, and Mr. Rodney Metcalf. President Knapp thank the Power Board for taking the time to personally talk to the community members about the project and their concerns.

Power Board Presentation: Due to the power lines on Lake Meadow Drive being in the ground for approximately 35 years, the line is failing. There will be a new line installed and placed in conduit. The new line will run down the right hand side of the road, and cutovers will provide the lines to the homes on left side of the road. The project will begin the end of April to middle of May and will take approximately 4 months or longer. Home owners will be notified by the Power Board of outage dates and approximate length of time. Between now and the start of the project, there will be several yard and road markings in orange, red, and yellow. **The Power Board asks that speed of cars be held to a minimum during this process. The cutovers will have gravel and if the cars are traveling too fast, the gravel will be spread all over the road. The Power Board is hopeful for a smooth and easy transition.**

NOTE: If you have any questions, please contact the Power Board. At the end of these minutes you will find a copy of the business cards provided. They will also be posted under Special Announcement on the website.

All members present were asked to introduce themselves and family for the benefit of all members present.

Review/Approval of 2016 Minutes President Knapp asked if there were any corrections or additions to the Minutes for March 17, 2016 Meeting. With no changes or concerns, a motion was made by Stan Vermillion and seconded by Jerry Coffey to approve the Minutes.

Statement of Position President Knapp read the Statement of Position to members in attendance for a thorough understanding of the Meeting procedures and discussions.

Committee Report

Architectural Committee

The Architectural Committee was represented by Steve Sitton, Chairperson. Mr. Sitton thanked the Committee members: Jeb Boswell, Jeff Williamson, Jerry Coffey, and Gabe Tocci for the their participation. Mr. Sitton reported Bob and Phyllis Brumit were in the process of constructing a new home at 4 Point 1. The project is proceeding without incident and Mr. and Mrs. Brumit have been wonderful to contend with. Glenn and Bev Davis filled in their pool and constructed a beautiful patio that is a great addition to their home. Logan and Brittany Burleson have met with the Committee and are in the process of remodeling their home. That project is proceeding well. Mr. Sitton reported he installed a new boat ramp. Mr. Sitton complemented Steve Terry for being available to answer any questions the Committee may have and Mr. Terry has been of extreme benefit. The Committee truly appreciated Mr. Terry.

Treasurer's Report

Mark deFluiter, Treasurer, presented the budgets and explained they were posted on the website and have explanations attached for some of the expenses incurred and projected. Mr. deFluiter explained some projects that were approved at the 2016 Annual Meeting were moved into 2017 and there was money carried over also for those projects from 2016. After review of the Budget a motion was made by AnnMarie Turner and seconded by Stan Vermillion to accept the 2016 budget as reported.

Mr. deFluiter advised there were still two dock slips available to ALL community members.

While presenting the 2017 budget Mr. deFluiter stressed the importance of volunteers especially for the pool. Without volunteers the pool costs could double or triple for the year.

Mr. deFluiter stated no increase in dues was needed. With the Reserve Fund and Reserve Timeline established it was felt the Association was in good financial standing. Mona Sitton made a motion to accept the current 2017 Budget as presented and set dues accordingly. The motion was seconded by Stan Vermillion.

Reserve Study

In the absence of Dick Zwall, Chairperson, Mark deFluiter presented the Reserve Study. This is the second year for the study and projects are proceeding as anticipated. A portion of the dock was to be repaired in 2016 and that was moved to 2017 (as approved on the budget.) Each year is presenting a more promising outlook for the Study. Appreciation was given by Mr. deFluiter and community members on the efforts Mr. Zwall gave and has given for this Study. It is a great benefit to the community and its future.

Old Business

President Knapp reported the community has now received a Recorded Easement from Mary and Jeff Shapiro correcting all encroachments. The encroachments are now clear. We were also given lifetime use of the Peninsula, but must cover the Shapiro's on our insurance as additionally insured. Even though there was enough community members approving Jeff and Mary Shapiro's annexation into Lake Meadows, the Shapiro's decided not to be annexed into the community. This was an ongoing process for over four years. The Board and community members expressed their appreciation to Jeff and Mary Shapiro and asked when and if you see Jeff and Mary, to please personally thank them.

2016 Review and Appreciation

President Knapp thanked members of the Architectural Committee - Steve Sitton, Chairperson, Jeb Boswell, Jeff Williamson, Gabe Tocci, and Jerry Coffey; the Dock Committee - Mark deFluiter, Chairperson, Jeff Williamson, Steve Sitton, and Jerry Coffey; the Pool Committee - Josh Gwin and Rachael Tocci for their volunteerism and willingness to help the community.

With personal knowledge shared from Dave's Waves, Pam Vermillion expressed deep gratitude to Josh Gwin and Rachael Tocci as our pool was one of the best kept in a summer of extra ordinary heat and conditions according to Dave's Waves.

The community remains debt free and has maintained a balanced budget.

The dock was at 100% rental to ALL members of the community even with the lake drawn down.

After almost four years of negotiation with Jeff and Mary Shapiro, the encroachments have now been released and recorded.

New Business

President Knapp read a notice from Mary Langrel concerning solicitation in the community and advised all members to beware of door to door people. She had encountered untrustworthy individuals and only found out after another member (AnnMarie Turner) had contacted the Sheriff's Department for assistance.

Joyce Leicht also wrote a notice to be shared at the Meeting that expressed concern for the children using golf carts traveling too fast; speed throughout the community by contractors and community members; and there was a stop sign at the corner of McAfee Bluff and Lake Meadow Drive.

President Knapp read a letter from Brantley Mullins concerning a fund raiser she was doing, with decals Miss Mullins designed and was selling to raise funds to help offset expenses for a trip to Copper Mountain, Colorado to compete in the USASA Junior Nationals competition. Miss Mullins qualified in the snowboarding slope style event. We are TN and community proud of Miss Mullins.

Board Nomination and Election of Officers

President Knapp opened the floor to nominations/names of members to serve on the Board for the next term. Steve Sitton nominated Donna Coffey and Stan Vermillion nominated Mark deFluiter and Jeff Williamson. Nominated members left the room. President Knapp opened up the floor for any additional nominations or volunteers. There being none, the floor was then open to discussion. Following the discussion period, voting was performed by Voice Vote (viva voce) with all yeas, no nays and no abstains. By unanimous vote, Mrs. Coffey, Mr. deFluiter and Mr. Williamson will serve an additional two year term.

Other New Business

A discussion was held concerning establishing a committee for community members to notify if they know a neighbor that is needing help due to sickness, surgery, or personal issues. No member volunteered to establish this committee. Donna Coffey recommended if a member knows of a neighbor/friend to contact a Board member and a community email will be sent informing the community of those wanting/needing help.

Jerry Coffey expressed the Lake Meadows Website is a wealth of information. The website supplies several resources to answer members concerns: Minutes, Expenditures, Reserve Study, By-Laws and Covenant, just to name a few. Appreciation was give to Heather Champney for establishing such a wonderful site for our community.

Bill Hamilton personally expressed great gratitude and appreciate to the Board for their continued efforts in running the HOA as a business, being transparent, and to see the positive effects on the community. Donna Coffey thanked Mr. Hamilton for his shared thoughts, that they were very much appreciated and everyone on the Board needed to hear their work and time truly is appreciated.

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Donna Coffey and seconded by AnnMarie Turner for the meeting to adjourn. the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm

Submitted,

Pam Vermillion, Secretary



KEN EDGAR

Field Engineer Supervisor 2600 Boones Creek Rd., Johnson City, TN 37615 Direct 423-952-5030 Fax 423-952-5068 kedgar@jcpb.com



MARK EADES

Chief Engineering & Technology Officer 2600 Boones Creek Rd., Johnson City, TN 37615 Direct 423-952-5028 Fax 423-952-5068 meades @jcpb.com